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September 28, 2012
The Honorable Larry Gossett

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

This letter transmits an ordinance that will help enable King County to provide quality wastewater treatment services to the public.  The enclosed ordinance, if approved, will ratify the Technical Employees’ Association (Wastewater Treatment Division, Supervisors and Staff) collective bargaining agreement for the period of January 1, 2012, through December 31, 2014.  This new collective bargaining agreement also achieves the County’s efficiency goal of consolidating collective bargaining agreements where appropriate.

This agreement covers approximately 225 employees in the Department of Natural Resources and Parks and six employees in the Department of King County Information Technology.  The employees in these bargaining units provide the technical skills related to the planning, design, engineering, and construction of King County’s wastewater treatment services.  King County’s facilities are the most sophisticated wastewater treatment facilities in the northwest region of the United States and our facilities provide wastewater treatment services to the largest population in the region.

This is a new agreement, reflecting many of the negotiated provisions of the two predecessor agreements with some housekeeping changes.  The wage settlement for these bargaining units provides cost-of-living adjustments (COLA) that are consistent with the standard County provisions agreed to by the majority of our labor organizations.  Commencing in 2012, and continuing into 2013 and 2014, the employees will receive the new standard County COLA.  Pursuant to a joint market based salary study, effective January 1, 2012, staff bargaining unit employees in the Capital Projects Manager I through IV classifications will have their salary increased by one range.  Additionally, employees in the Designer IV classification will have their salary increased by one range.

This agreement furthers the goals of the County’s Strategic Plan including the following areas:


● Service Excellence:  Will help insure wastewater treatment services to the largest population in the region;

● Financial Stewardship:  By adopting wage reopener language that can be triggered if a serious deterioration of the economy occurs;


● Quality Workforce:  By ensuring fair wages and benefits in order to recruit and retain good employees; and

● Economic Growth and Built Environment:  Protecting and improving water quality.

The settlement reached is a product of good faith collective bargaining between King County and the Union.  The agreement compares favorably with other settlements and is within our capacity to finance.  This agreement has been reviewed by the Office of the Prosecuting Attorney, Civil Division.

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance.  This important legislation will help King maintain its state of the art wastewater treatment facilities.

If you have questions, please contact Patti Cole-Tindall, Director, Office of Labor Relations, at 206-296-4273.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Michael Woywod, Chief of Staff




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Carrie S. Cihak, Chief Advisor, Policy and Strategic Initiatives, King County


    Executive Office


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget


Patti Cole-Tindall, Director, Office of Labor Relations

